
May 3, 2016 

The regular monthly meeting of the Foster Township Supervisors was held at the Municipal building. 

Copies of the previous meeting were given to the supervisors there were no corrections, the minutes 

stand approved. 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

Richard Burmeister questions if the Landlord tenant ordinance also pertains to Commercial properties. 

Solicitor Brennan informs Mr. Burmeister it pertains to all landlords. 

Mr. Burmeister also questions Mt. Pleasant Bi-laws and why a financial statement which include assets 

they have and expenses incurred cannot be provided. 

Report was provided on all expense the township paid for Mt. Pleasant in 2015 only. 

SOLICITORS REPORT 

Mr. Brennan provided specs on bidding for heating fuel, Supervisors to look at for next season bidding. 

The animal nuisance ordinance was reviewed a motion was made to adopt the ordinance by Carr second 

by Sterling. 

The Weight and size ordinance was reviewed Motion to adopt the ordinance by Carr second by Sterling. 

ENGINEERS REPORT 

2016 Road Program>>>>a Notice of Award on April 7, 2016 was issued to Hammaker East LTD in the 

amount of $12,750.00 for the double seal coat of Buckhorn Road .A notice to proceed will be issued on 

May 5, 2016. A preconstruction meeting will then be set with a tentative start date. 

Community Square>>> the Necessary survey work to identify the existing pipe location and capacity was 

completed. Two locations were reviewed, which include the installation of a new pipe or utilization of 

the existing pipe and increasing the inlet capacity within the system. Bids are expected to be received 

for the June meeting. 

DCNR Planning Grant>»». A kick off meeting will be set up at a later date with DCNR Project 

Coordinator. DCNR recommends the township begin formulating a study committee list. They suggests 

seeking out residents who believe in the project and are willing to make time for it. 

PLEASANT Road Culvert/Pipe >>>>Data will be obtained from PENNDOT, PADEP, Highridge, and field 

visits will be conducted to identify the actual drainage area. Once this information is obtained the 

permit if any will be identified from PADEP. Construction easements from the adjacent land owners will 

be necessary to complete the work. 

OLD BUSINESS>>>2002 FORD Dump Truck Bids--$25,500.00 Schuylkill Township 

$28,001.00 Saint Clair 
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